
New Rules for entering Portugal 
 
 

 
 

 

In effect from December 01, 2021 

According to the new measures established by the Government to control the Covid-19 Pandemic, 

we inform you that as of December 1st 2021, (and at least until January 9th 2022) the following 

rules will be in force: 

 Mandatory presentation of a negative Covid-19 test OR digital EU certificate of 

recovery (valid for 180 days) for all passengers to mainland Portugal, including 

passengers in transit (regardless of possession of Digital Certificate of Vaccination). Test 

must be a PCR test performed within 72 hours prior to boarding or antigen test 

performed within 48 hours prior to boarding. 

Note: children under 12 years old are exempt from the test. 

To check the restrictions for entry into other countries, see HERE 

 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapply.joinsherpa.com%2Ftravel-restrictions%3FaffiliateId%3Dtap%26language%3Den-GB&data=04%7C01%7Ckingap%40tap.pt%7C33abd1eec97d472baddb08d9b336a282%7C0048b2762e7e46c684763dfe5b070bb8%7C0%7C0%7C637737869503554683%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=fCDisKr42Awuct3xtZ5d0uoYc72p%2Bze2C3xitDNucPU%3D&reserved=0

